DAV CHAPTER #39
Minutes of monthly meeting held February 14, 2008

The meeting was called to order at 6:30 P.M. by Commander Scott Berndt
Roll call of Officers was held, with the following present:

Commander Scott Berndt

Vice Commander James Gray

1% Jr. Vice Commander Anna Czech

Chaplain Mike Jacobs

Treasure Michael Stenquist

Judge Advocate Mike Parke

Adjutant Harry Sundeen

Membership:
Members Present:
Visitors:

Minutes: Motion to accept February minutes made by Tom Bohiman 2" by Chuck Eilola / Motion
carried.

Treasures Report : Motion to accept February report made by Chuck Eilola 2" by Anna
Czech / Motion carried.

Chaplains Report: Duane Krueger is now back at work.

Dispensed with regular order of business for nominations of Officers. There were no more
nominations this month, just the nominations made at the February Meeting

For Commander Scott Berndt

For Vice Commander James Gray

For 1% Jr Vice Commander Anna Czech

For Chaplain Mike Jacobs

For Treasure Michael Stenquist

For Judge Advocate Mike Parke

Ed Pekarik made a motion to cast a unanimous ballot for the slate of Officers that were nominated 2nd
Tom Boling / Motion carried.

Old Business: Parts are in to fix our old trailer but we do not have the use of a building big enough
for our trailer. If someone knows where we could have the use of one let the Commander know (763-
245-2585)

Banners for the chapter & unit for our clothing drives with the unit paying $200.00 & the chapter
paying $112.00

Our awards diner will be at the May 8™ meeting with the Supper being held at 5:30PM meeting to
follow at 6:30PM



Fund Raising: We will be having a spaghetti Dinner on April 25" from 4:30PM to 8:30PM We need a
minimum of 8 people. So volunteers we need your Help!!!!!!!!!!l The money that we make on this will
go towards our needy veterans during the holiday’s.

New Business: Mike Parke made a motion to do a mass mailing of prospected members starting out
doing 250 to see what the feed back is before doing any more 2" by Tom Boling / Motion carried.

Ham Lake Area Chamber of Commerce presented a check in the amount of $1500.00
Leo Luskey presented the check to Commander Berndt.

Leo Luskey is a member of the Ham Lake Area Chamber of Commerce and also a chapter 39
member.

Installation of Officers was conducted and Commander Berdnt appointed Harry Sundeen as Adjutant
Meeting Adjourned 7:30 P.M.
Next meeting will be held on April 10 2008 at 6:30 PM

To have your name removed from the Auto dialer all you need to do is call
651-291-1212



